S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 8th July 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Rev Tate proposed that Mr Jordan continue in his role as Chairman of the Finance Committee, with no other nominations, this was seconded by Mrs Banks and unanimously agreed.
2. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Rev D Tate, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr J Smallwood, Mr A Evans and Mrs M Albinson 
3. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 8th April 2015: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
4. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

5. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

6. To discuss the first quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received one detailed printout of the finances which he would be going through section by section.  After explaining that the figure in the spend column should be approximately a quarter of the Budget, Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK; 
General Admin - Security Maintenance – It was explained that this figure was over budget due to the purchase of a new replacement battery for the Parish Office shutter and a new CCTV hard drive; Planning & Other fees – the figure of £900 was paid to Bidwell’s for the production of CIL consultation reports; Sundry Office Expenses – the Caddy Liners are included in this figure; 
Allotments – OK, the new incomes of £25 per plot per annum had all been received; 
Bus shelters – OK, a bill has recently been received for payment; 
Cemetery – OK, It was explained that the figure under New Works was for the Cemetery Extension, it was said that the income from fees should cover this; 
Churchyard – Mrs Cornwell informed members that both David and Karin Price have carried out a lot of work in the Sensory Garden. It had been noted that a conifer tree has grown so large that it is now overhanging the Sensory Garden. Mrs Cornwell said that Rev Nash is aware of the situation and Mr Peter Bourner had been asked to look at the conifer along with other problematic trees within the Churchyard. Mr Bourner had provided an indication of no more than £750 to carry out the necessary work on the trees. Mr Price proposed that up to £750 should be allocated to carry out the work; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour; 
Footway lighting – OK, Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the deemed tariff which the Parish Council has been on with E-On for its street lighting electricity for the past nine years. 

She confirmed that during that time the tariff had not been increased however after assessment by E-On she has been informed that the bills will now rise by £200 per month. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that following the June 2015 Parish Council meeting as requested she had contacted three other electric suppliers to obtain alternative quotes; she explained that British Gas had been unable to supply a quote as the Parish Council is on an unmetered supply. She said that a quote from N Power is still awaited.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Southern Electric had provided a quote, however they had based their figures on a lower anticipated usage.

After looking at and comparing the quotes, it appeared that E-On still worked out to be £10 - £20 per month cheaper than Southern Electric.

Mrs Cornwell stated that it has been difficult to obtain the quotes as many suppliers will not provide an unmetered supply quote and comparison websites are unable to be used for this type of supply. 

After discussion, it was agreed that one further quote should be obtained for comparison purposes.  It was suggested that First Utility should be contacted.

Rev Tate suggested that it may also be a good idea to seek advice from NALC regarding the matter.

Mrs Cornwell said that due to recent restructuring at NALC they have proved difficult to contact, however she confirmed that she would report back her findings to the full Parish Council on Tuesday 14th July 2015. 

Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; 
The Green & Open Spaces – OK, it was explained that the figure under Wages was a third rather than a quarter of the budget. It was said that the figure for Tax and National Insurance has to be shown under one heading only and will be compensated for later on in the figures; New Equipment – the figure includes the cost of the new Kubota vehicle. Mrs Cornwell informed members that after discussion with Ryan the Handyman it had become apparent that the vehicle has been provided without indicators and wing mirrors. It was said that when the Kubota is driven on the road, other vehicles are not aware that the vehicle is intending to turn off.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had contacted Nigel Colman at Thurlow Nunn to explain the problem. She said that a Lighting Kit could be purchased which includes wing mirrors, an internal mirror, electrics, a light bar, a seven pin plug and an extra number plate at a cost of £575 +VAT.

Members said they assumed that the new Kubota would have been fitted with the necessary lighting and mirrors; they were disappointed that they were not made aware of the situation.

Mrs Cornwell explained that the quote of £575 +VAT included the fitting of the various lights and mirrors. After discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a Lighting Kit from Thurlow Nunn at a cost of £ 575 +VAT; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
Wootton Park – Wages - OK, Mr Jordan said that this figure is lower due to the figure for Tax and National Insurance being shown under the Green & Open Spaces heading; New Equipment – The figure of £495 is the cost of the new picnic table, a Grant from the Norfolk Coast Partnership Sustainable Development Fund is expected in due course; Mr Jordan said that the total of £3,259 is less than a quarter of the Budget. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – OK; Gas, Electricity and Water – OK; New Works – this figure includes the renovations to the Ladies Toilets (two new windows, removal of internal wall, new flooring and sinks).
Miscellaneous – Citizens Advice Bureau and SWiB are yet to request their Grants. Solar PV Panels – A payment of £405 has just been received for the Parish Office Solar PV Panels.
Income: Mr Jordan said that he and Mrs Cornwell had met last week to discuss the income generated from the Treasury Deposit Account. He explained that if a larger portion of money from the reserves could be tied up for longer it may attract a better interest rate.
Mrs Cornwell said that the type of account would need to be secure and non risk.
After investigation, Mrs Cornwell said that Barclays offer a one year fixed bond at 0.95%, she explained that the money could not be accessed or withdrawn for one year.

It was said that the Nationwide Building Society offers a Business Instant Saver Account which pays 1% Gross on a minimum investment of £10,000. They also offer a Business 95 day saver account which currently pays 1.05% Gross.

Rev Tate suggested that the Borough Council should be contacted for advice; it was thought that they may borrow the money and in return pay the Parish Council an attractive rate of interest. (Clerk’s Note: After speaking to Lorraine Gore at the Borough Council, she has informed that the interest rate the Borough Council receives is less than 1% and recommended that the Parish Council shop around for a better deal. She does not feel she can help).
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £33,569.30 against a Budget of £95,380. He said that whilst this figure seemed high, it includes the cost of the new Kubota vehicle and other one off costs. 
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first quarter accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
7. To discuss the Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that a Summary Sheet had not been prepared this time, it was felt that by providing the full Parish Council with the full detailed Monitoring Sheet it made the finances more open and transparent for everyone to see.
After discussion, some members felt that the purpose of the Finance Committee is to look at the individual figures and that the full Parish Council only require a summary of the information, it was said that anyone wishing to see the full details can do so at any time. Mr Price proposed that the Summary Sheet should be retained, this was seconded by Rev Tate, with one member against all other members were in favour.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a Summary Sheet would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council prior to the next Parish Council meeting on 14th July 2015.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.30pm.
8. Date of next meeting 7pm on 7th October 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
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Chairman
